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I’ve been the first time in Ethiopia in 1986 and It was love at first sight.  I did’t choose yet to become a salesian and this 
experience has been the straw that broke the camel's back      (Abba Sandro) 

 

Isolaccia 
This working camp took place from the 22 to the 30 of July 
and 30 keen young people participated. They were leaded by 
a very close group of supervisors and completed all their work 
through the trails in time, despite the bad weather. But it was 
not only hard work; there were moments for personal 
meditation everyday, and evenings to spend all together, with 
music and games. We also had a hike, and it was the perfect 
occasion to relax, enjoy the landscape and confess during the 
penitential celebration. If I had to describe this week in one 
word, I would choose “community”. We felt a strong sense of 
community, thanks to Poretti’s family, salesians and local 
people of the village: Oliviero, Roberto, Lino, who also invited 
all to his place to celebrate that last day with some good 
pizzoccheri!             (Federico Rossi)) 

 

Mirti 
Mirti always gets the prize for being the first camp of summer, 
and this summer just began brilliantly! The ingredients for a 
good camp are simple: Work: we worked with wood in any 
shape, and we completed everything in advance thanks to 
everyone’s hard work. Then our evenings spent together, with 
a little time to think about what really counts in our life, about 
personally taking a challenge, according to the slogan “With 
or without you...it’s not the same thing!” We were also close 
to Ethiopia because four volunteers stayed with us, and 
among them especially Luca, who will leave for an 
indeterminate period, made the difference with his words.  
Last, but not least, we had the opportunity to meditate on our 
spiritual life, with a celebration at the Sacred Mountain in 
Varese and a participation in the ordination of the new 
salesian ministers. What really struck of this camp was the 
simplicity of these days, when a strong will to work together 
and willingness to be of service for ethiopian friends is what 
really created a family.    (Riccardo Mona) 

Jolanda 
This summer a beautiful camp in Jolanda was a gift for us! This 
place, alone in the country, sometimes reminds us of 

Ethiopia… It was hard to organize everything, so few people 
and so many things to do...I was so nervous and tired at the 
beginning, but I soon forgot all my fatigues. There were just 
about 15 young boys, coming from centers, and I was amazed 
and happy about the familiar atmosphere created, we were 
such a great team! Everyone was helpful, during work as 
much as training opportunities and opened their hearts 
sharing fears, doubts, sufferings, wishes and joy. This camp 
means to me family and community: there’s a magic 
atmosphere between “old” and “young” people, we put 
down our facades and show our weaknesses, we start real 
and sincere relationships. These boys and girls show you that 
you can always start again, even in the most difficult 
situations. This camp means taking a challenge, asking 
questions to ourselves and facing our fragility, but it also lets 
us discover how wonderful is to spend time together, being 
faithful to our ideas and living a full life.   (Anna Gregorelli) 

Lizzano 
In Lizzano in Belvedere, children and their entertainers always 
woke up to the rhythm of Pokemon music to start a new great 
day together!And before the games, we were all attentive to 
the sketches prepared by our salesian Mauro to let even the 
little ones understand God’s teachings….then the awaited 
moment came: “Everybody in the gameeeee!!” Very often we 
hear saying that this camp is a little Africa, and in fact there is: 
a little volley camp with a twisted net and trees where the ball 
always gets stuck, a soccer field on a dirt ground full of stones 
with old goals, a table tennis without a net...Sure children 
don’t come for all this, they come to show themselves, to 
have fun and grow up together, because they know they can 
always find love, affection and people who will care for them. 
That little home is the best place to go; they need us even if 
we can’t do anything special, but we still are there to share 
with them their summer. We always carry this little village in 
our hearts!     (Cristina) 

Melonera 
This summer I finally succeeded in putting together work and 
Sidamo! I knew it would have been hard but great! My story 
began at Melonera, where some friends and I welcomed 13 
young boys and girls who had completely different values and 
lifestyles from what we are used to among people from 
Sidamo. Probably they even didn’t know what volunteering is. 
Everyday was a challenge: we shouted, sang, laughed, shared 
our feelings and thoughts...when I think about this camp now, 
I smile because when I listened to those boys singing Don 
Bosco’s songs I felt like I was in Zway again. We fought 
everyday, to drive them into prayers, to ask them less smoking, 
but we also felt joy when they sat near the children to help 
them with their homework, and everybody said they were 
good guys, and needed to be cultivated. What had that week 
to do with Ethiopia??Maybe Sidamo means also to spend 
time with young people who never try to share, work hard, 
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live happily without makeup, mobile phone or a flat iron. We 
tried to show them a different world, a place where relations 
are important, where you can express yourself and your 
weaknesses, where working free for people who live far away 
from here can change your life. We were not many and I didn’t 
know Rebecca and Don Marcello very well, so we had to work 
on ourselves too, to make that week as good as possible, and 
we appreciated other friends, coming to help us, as a gift! I 
didn’t want to write about this camp all alone, so here’s what 
those girls and boys said: “We were lucky to have this 
opportunity and it was a positive experience which let us 
break off from our monotonous life, get together with new 
people and new stories. The deepest sense of that week was 
to find a space for solidarity, otherwise we would have spent 
that time to laze about and take a rest. Sharing our time with 
others really satisfies us and we would repeat this experience 
once again”.        (Paola Stoffler and the community boys) 

 

Stazzona 
What should I write about this camp? I could write about a 
place, a home, a family, about work, hard work and fatigue or 
about relations and emotions. But no...I had been told the 
theme of the camp was “To be free and roped together”. 
While working in the trails with other mates you realize that 
freedom is not working alone or choosing by yourself but 
taking a challenge in your life, and in other friend’s life. 
Probably someone else could have done better than you, but 
you are there in that precise moment. May be freedom is not 
only flying like a bird. Freedom is a long rope which bonds you 
to other people. A roped party is certainly not an easy thing. 
When you are tired, you stare at the sky and you must be 

prepared because your backpack shouldn’t be heavy, and you 
must choose travel companions and a destination. While 
packing, you realize the big question is: “What should I leave 
home?”. Our bag contains all certainties, but also difficulties 
we don’t want to bring with us. We should leave home things 
which take too much space, to have the opportunity to fill it 
with something new during the walk. Leave the map, because 
you will miss new signals and crossroads, and don’t be afraid 
to leave alone because you will meet new companions on the 
way and they may walk with us just for a short distance. This 
could be the first of many rope parties to come, or could be 
even the only one in your life. Don’t come back if you are tired, 
don’t come back if you feel you are not going on, don’t come 
back if you can’t find anyone to walk with. Is it worth, all this 
fatigue to see a breaking dawn? Let’s start walking, you will 
see!! (Margherita Signoracci) 

Jolandino 
At Jolanda, you can breathe a familiar atmosphere, like the 
atmosphere you could breathe in Valdocco more than a 
century ago. It feels like home, because children find a group 
of people who love them. It feels like home because they 
realize they can’t do otherwise! Amici del Sidamo continued 
the summer camp in Jolanda, which is really a little paradise. 
We pushed some seeds through the last few years, some got 
lost, some others produced its fruits. We would like to do 
more, our dreams are bigger: a place to contain more children, 
more people, more weeks, more locals. Families and children 
are waiting for us. Shall we reply?   (Silvia Boracchi) 

Starting Again 
I read the horoscope on the magazine Internazionale: “You 
will face some trial here are three predictions: 
1. Your dearest hope must fade away to leave time for a new 

and more exciting one 
2. You will recognize the potential of something dying 
3. The best way to cross a border is to go beyond it without 

fears and secrets. 
I started 4 years ago leaving for Ethiopia: it was a path full of 
people, full of discoveries and I never stopped; but every path 
is different from what we imagine or dream, we have to face 
that we are in God’s hands, and His plans are bigger than ours. 
And I really had to deal with something dying, and it was hard 
and painful, but I still didn’t stop anyway. My life in Ethiopia 
was wonderful and complicated, sad, hard..it was everything! 
And I don’t want to lose all that, I want to keep on looking for 
such a life, here in Italy or in Zway. I don’t have to “restart” 
again, I only have to decide how to go on, with other people 
who dream with me. In the meantime, I will care for some 
groups, I will work in a community centre for children and I 
will keep confronting with friends about these big dreams. I 
wish you can all START.        (Giuseppe) 

For the Sidamonews, You can send articles, letters and pictures to the following e-mails: 

vinci.patr1@gmail.com e/o ipatracci@gmail.com  

SidamoNews is available on: www.amicidelsidamo.org 

 
 

 

“And above all, dream! Do not be afraid to dream. Dream! Dream of a world which cannot yet be seen, but which will surely arrive.” 

(Pope Francis) 

The quote 
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